Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Dennis Dettloff <Dennis.Dettloff@anteagroup.com>

Sent: Monday, October 20, 2014 8:00 AM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Cc: Mark Vargo; ed.c.ralston@p66.com; 'Walter T. Sprague'; Hamed Adib
<hadib@mygoodsmarket.com> (hadib@mygoodsmarket.com); Ed Weyrens; Mark
Mathiowetz

Subject: Fuel Leak Case RO219- UNOCAL #5043, 449 Hegenberger Rd., Oakland

Keith:

Thank you for taking the time to speak with you last Friday, October 17, 2014. As you indicated, | took the time this
morning read the email that Mr. Beretta sent to you on October 10, 2014 and you placed on Geotracker. This email was
interesting to say the least, but | would like to clarify one thing. As you may recall, | called you back in May of this year
and during this call | informed you of Mr. Beretta’s wishes that monitoring wells MW-7 and MW-8 be removed from his
property. | was merely informing you of Mr. Beretta’s wishes to have the wells removed. | was not acting on his behalf,
| was merely letting you know of a potential issue with the neighboring property owner as | am required to do on behalf
of my client, ConocoPhillips. I’'m sure you are aware of this, but | just want to clarify Antea Group’s position on this
matter.

In addition, Antea Group and our subcontractors will not be accessing Mr. Beretta’s property, this includes monitoring
wells MW-7 and MW-8 until Mr. Beretta grants Antea Group access. These wells were not sampled during the third

quarter of 2014 and will not likely be sampled during the fourth quarter 2014.

Once again | thank you for taking the time to speak with me and | look forward to working with you in the future on the
above referenced location. Don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Best Regards,
Dennis S. Dettloff, P.G.|Senior Project Manager| Antea Group
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